



CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

December 12, 2016

Denise Sabo Northeast Site Solutions 199 Brickyard Road Farmington, CT 06032

RE: TS-T-MOBILE-068-161118 - T-Mobile request for an order to approve tower sharing at an existing telecommunications facility located at 38 Maple Street, Kent, Connecticut.

Dear Ms. Sabo:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a tower share request for the above-referenced facility on November 18, 2016.

Council staff has identified the following discrepancy:

• The modifications proposed in the construction drawing (Sheet C-2) identifies T-Mobile antennas at the 130 foot level on the tower compared to the 110 foot level described in the narrative, radio frequency analysis report and structural analysis.

Please provide revised documentation for the proposed modifications. Submittal of a revised Sheet C-2 (stamped and signed from a Professional Engineer duly licensed in the State of Connecticut) will be sufficient.

This notice of incompletion shall have the effect of tolling the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 60-day timeframe in accordance with Paragraph 217 of the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order issued on October 21, 2014 (FCC 14-153).

The Council recommends that T-Mobile provide information to clarify or fulfill the deficiencies noted above on or before December 27, 2016.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 860-827-2951.

Very truly yours,

Melanie Bachman

Acting Executive Director

MB/FC

c: The Honorable Bruce K. Adams, First Selectman, Town of Kent John A. Johnson, Planning/Zoning Comm. Chm., Town of Kent American Tower Corporation (tower owner) Council Members

